
 

POLICE MEDIA ADVISORY 
 

Date:  July 01, 2023 

To:  San Diego Media 

From:  Chula Vista Police Department 

Contact: Officer Ryan Culver 

Phone: 619-417-9436 

Fax:  619-409-5435 

Subject: Serious Injury Traffic Collision (300 Block E Street), Case#2308851 

 

Message:  

On June 30th, 2023 at approximately 9:00 PM, the Chula Vista Police Department received a 911 call of a 

vehicle versus pedestrian traffic collision in the 300 block of E Street. When police arrived on scene, they 

discovered a large pickup truck collided with a bus bench, where a 65-year-old male pedestrian was seated. The 

occupants of the truck remained on scene, and they contacted 911 as soon as the collision occurred. Officers and 

Paramedics responded to provide lifesaving measures to the pedestrian who was seated on the bus bench. The 

pedestrian was transported to a local hospital, where he remains in critical condition. The Chula Vista Police 

Traffic Bureau was called to the scene to investigate the collision. The driver was cooperative with the 

investigation.  

 

The names of all involved parties are being withheld to respect their privacy during the investigation. The cause 

of the collision has not yet been determined. The Chula Vista Police Traffic Bureau is currently investigating 

the collision. Anyone that witnessed the collision or has additional information is asked to contact the Chula 

Vista Police Department Traffic Bureau at 619-417-9436.   
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